On November 15th, Sandra Richmond asked the following question regarding Board Item B1 -Budget Amendments - September 2005

Question:
Haven't we already made to adjustments to the budget for the lower number of students?  What areas are being impacted?

Response:
Yes, the District continues to reduce the general fund operating budget based on actual student enrollment.  Staffing reductions were made as part of the eleventh day student count process and both school and department non-salary budgets were reduced by twenty-five percent (25%).  Middle and high school teacher allocations are also being adjusted for second semester.  At this time, funds generated by these reductions are being placed in a reserve in order to address the anticipated revenue reduction.  In December, the State Department of Education will recalculate school district revenue based on actual October FTE information (FEFP Third Calculation).  Palm Beach County is approximately 5,000 unweighted FTE below projection and total revenue is expected to decline by nearly $26 million.  Although the official revenue reduction will not be received until the second week of December, it was important that our District be proactive and begin reducing the budget once it became apparent student enrollment would not meet previous levels of growth. The month-end December budget amendments will reflect the FEFP Third Calculation and corresponding reduction in revenue and appropriations.
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